Accellera ITC Minutes
03/30/2006
Attendees
Brian Bailey – chair

John Stickley - Mentor

Jason Rothfus – Cadence

Per Bojsen – Zaiq

Shabtay Matalon - Cadence

Bryan Sniderman – ATI

Edmond Fong - ATI

Minutes
Per’s issue on service loop. John has responded. The only remaining issue is to decide if any updates need to be made in the SCE-MI 1.1 spec.
May need to cancel meeting next week, as Brian, Shabtay and John will be traveling and unable to call in.

John thought that he could help Per with some of the recent changes. This is primarily implementation, but one change may affect the non-blocking call to make things more efficient (add a byte index to avoid shifting).
There is some inefficiency because of the amount of memory copying required. Per and John aid there may be ways to do this more efficiently, but this should be left to actual implementations. Possible some room for applications notes that would help people use the interface more efficiently, by padding for example. Some element sizes will be more efficient.

New IM for granularity level. Should it be bit level or byte level. Issues here are user capabilities, padding and how the data is then packed. Bits would have a performance impact and this may be a penalty for everyone, even if they do not use the capability. 
Doc plan needs to be put in place. Brian to do this. Look into Mantis and contact Charles Dawson at Cadence who is the chair of the SVCC group.
Calling functions not defined as context – can we not just state that it requires a context function.

Some imported functions not tagged as context. Constructor calls these SV utility functions which may not be legal. John agrees that this is an IM, but may have to be careful as it says that C threads cannot interact with SV threads. 

Per asked Shabtay, Jason to do a writeup on this to show what should be changed – plus the consequences. Also asked John what we would lose. John said that it would cause problems of doing things in an init block. 

NC Verilog currently complains about this usage. There is disagreement here about what the spec actually says. May need to get clarification of this spec language. Cadence will do a writeup on this and we should get clarification from the SV committee. Annex S para 2. Brian will ensure that we get an official response to this.
John will try and get an update of the specification done within the next two weeks.
